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ST. LOUIS - Gen. Darren W. McDew and his wife, Evelyn, were the guests of honor 
at a February 10th reception celebrating his recent appointment as Commander of the 

. The U.S. Transportation Command (USTRANSCOM) at Scott Air Force Base
Leadership Council Southwestern Illinois, Civic Progress, Regional Business Council, 
St. Louis Regional Chamber and the Belle Scott Committee partnered to host the event. 



The reception, held at Four Points by Sheraton in Fairview Heights, drew a crowd of 
more than 100 people, all gathered to show appreciation for the general and his wife.

McDew, who assumed his new command this past August, spoke to business and civic 
leaders from the Bi-State region about the tremendous work USTRANSCOM does 
within the military and shared his appreciation for the community support the region 
provides for the men and women at Scott AFB.

In 2002, McDew first served at Scott Air Force Base as commander of the 375  Airlift th

Wing and Installation Commander for the base. He returned for a year as the Vice 
Commander of the 18  Air Force in 2006. His most recent tour at Scott Air Force Base th

began in 2012, and he has held three different command positions since, including his 
current appointment as Commander of the U.S. Transportation Command. Other key 
staff assignments away from the base include serving as a member of the Air Force 
Chief of Staff Operations Group, chief of the Air Force Senate Liaison Division and the 
director of Air Force Public Affairs. His joint staff assignments include Air Force aide 
to the President and his position as vice director for Strategic Plans and Policy at the 
Pentagon in Washington, D.C.

McDew is a command pilot with upwards of 3,300 hours of flight experience, and he 
has received numerous esteemed military awards during over 30 years of decorated 
military service. His distinguished career will be an asset to him during his time as the 
Commander of USTRANSOM, which is the single manager for global air, land and sea 
transportation for the Department of Defense.

“The Commander of USTRANSCOM plays a crucial role in times of war and peace, 
and there is no one more capable than General McDew to undertake the far-reaching 
responsibilities associated with this position,” commented Mike Leopold on behalf of 
Leadership Council Southwestern Illinois’ Military Affairs Committee. “It is wonderful 
to be able to come together in celebration of his new post at Scott Air Force Base and to 
show our continuing gratitude for the general and his wife, Evelyn.”

The Leadership Council Southwestern Illinois is a member-based, economic 
development corporation representing Madison and St. Clair counties. The Council 
works to unite business, industry, government, education and labor for economic growth 
in Southwestern Illinois. These effective partnerships serve as a driving force behind 
successful economic development efforts throughout the Metro East region. To learn 
more, visit www.leadershipcouncilswil.com
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